WIM Website News

The WIM website has moved. 
After being hosted on Dick Keighley's personal webspace for almost 20 years since it first appeared in 1996, we have today (11 Jan 2016) moved the club's domain and the website to a new host provider. 
This has been precipitated by the closure of the ISP Madasafish where the site was hosted. (Initially the website was hosted by a company called Freenetname, which was then taken over by Brightview, which then bought Madasafish as well,  and which was then bought by Plusnet, which was eventually bought by BT, although run as a separate company. Its a dog eat dog world in the internet industry!)
So, with the closure of Madasafish, it was time to move. We've bought ourselves hosting space with a commercial provider.

The address for the website is now simply www.wimborne-orienteers.org.uk

If you try to get to the website via http://www.wimborne-orienteers.org.uk/wim/index.htm, which bypassed the dreadful maroon front page I had to use before, you may find that link no longer works. In your browser you may need to change your bookmark setting for the website.

The old webspace only allowed us to use a fairly basic website and was limited to a maximum size of 100Mb. Its been larger than that for a considerable while, and they've been quite tolerant about it, although they did threaten to close us down when it briefly got up to 120Mb+ a couple of years ago, before I moved the Waffle archive over to Mike Kite's Waffle site. 
The new hosting arrangements will enable us to develop a much more modern type of website, as well as providing club email addresses for the Officers and Committee members of the club. 
Most websites of any size these days are built using some sort of Content Management System (CMS) like WordPress, Drupal, Joomla or similar. We've opted for Drupal, as used by BOK & SOC. Mike Kite has undertaken to design the basic site and I will then take over its management as Webmaster. 
It will also mean that most people who regularly need to add or change the website content will be able to do it themselves, rather than having to go through me all the time. For example when our Fixtures Secretary, Chris Branford needs to update or alter the fixture list, he will be able to do the work himself, whilst our Secretary, Philip Harvey, will be able to publish news items and messages sent by BOF or SWOA to the Club Sec for distribution to the members.

Mike Kite,  together with Dick Keighley and our technical guru, John Whittingham, is currently working on the development of the new website, which we hope to unveil to our members in the next couple of months.

Dick Keighley
WIM Webmaster
